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DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY OF FULTON COUNTY 
SPECIAL CALL MEETING HELD ON 

MONDAY, JUNE 14, 2021 AT 11:00 A.M. 
HELD VIA VIDEOCONFERENCE 

 
MINUTES 

 
Present were the following Members of the Authority: 
 
Mr. Michel M. Turpeau – Chairman  
Mr. Brandon Beach – Vice Chairman 
Mr. Kyle Lamont – Secretary   
Mr. Sam Bacote – Treasurer 
Mr. Steve Broadbent – Board Member 
Ms. Jo Anna Potts – Board Member 
Mr. Tom Tidwell – Board Member 
 
Also present were Ms. Sandra Z. Zayac, Ms. Lauren W. Daniels, and Ms. Margaret Scharle, attorneys for 
the Authority. 
 
Chairman Turpeau called the meeting to order and Mr. Lamont gave the invocation.  
 
RECOGNITION OF VISITORS: None.   
 
EXECUTIVE SESSION: A motion to enter into Executive Session for personnel and legal discussion 
was made by Mr. Broadbent, seconded by Mr. Beach and approved by all members present. An Open 
Meetings Affidavit is attached hereto as “Exhibit A”.  
 
The Authority entered into Executive Session at approximately 11:09 a.m. 
 
A motion to exit Executive Session was made by Mr. Lamont, seconded by Mr. Beach, and approved by 
all members present.  
 
The Authority exited Executive Session at approximately 1:02 p.m. 
 
ITEMS FOR APPROVAL: 
 
External Board Appointments. Mr. Turpeau announced the Authority would need to appoint two board 
members to the South Fulton Chamber of Commerce. Mr. Turpeau recommended nominating Ms. Potts 
and Mr. Lamont for the positions. No other nominations were presented. Upon a motion made by Chairman 
Turpeau, which was seconded by Mr. Beach, the Authority unanimously approved the nominations of Ms. 
Potts and Mr. Lamont to the South Fulton Chamber of Commerce board.   
 
Mr. Beach further announced that the Authority would need to appoint another board member to the Fulton 
Technology and Energy Enhancement Authority (“FTEEA”) since Mr. Beach would be unable to serve on 
the FTEEA board. Mr. Beach recommended nominating Chairman Turpeau for the position. Upon a motion 
made by Mr. Beach, which was seconded by Mr. Bacote, the Authority unanimously approved the 
nomination of Chairman Turpeau to the FTEEA board.  
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NEXT MEETING: 
Chairman Turpeau announced that the Authority’s next Regular Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June 
22, 2021 via Zoom videoconference and teleconference. Chairman Turpeau reminded the public to visit the 
Authority’s website at http://www.developfultoncounty.com for updates on upcoming meetings. 
 
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Mr. Lamont seconded by Ms. Potts, and approved by all 
members present.  
 
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at approximately 1:06 p.m. 
 
 
_    Kyle Lamont______________ 
Mr. Kyle Lamont, Secretary 
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Exhibit A 
 

[Attached.] 




